
DISCLAIMER 
 

TOOLKIT FOR CUSTODIANS 
 
 

This Toolkit is intended to provide general commentary, templates and resources 
for individuals and organizations designated as “custodians” under the Personal 
Health Information Act.  
 
It is not intended to provide advice or to replace the advice that a custodian 
would normally seek on legal or regulatory matters.  
 
It should be used in conjunction with the official text of the Personal Health 
Information Act and its regulations. If there is any discrepancy between 
references in this document to the Personal Health Information Act and its 
regulations and the official text of the Personal Health Information Act and its 
regulations, the official text should be considered the authoritative document. 
 
The Department of Health and Wellness encourages custodians to consult their 
own legal counsel for advice specific to their circumstances. 
 
The Province of Nova Scotia holds copyright over the chapters in this Toolkit; 
therefore, the information in the chapters may be referenced with appropriate 
attribution. However, the Department encourages each custodian to review the 
templates in the Toolkit and determine whether they may be useful to modify 
and use as they implement the Personal Health Information Act. 
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